HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158,   (24602 OLD OWEN RD)
MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 

E-MAIL staff@highlandwaterdistrict.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY JULY 14, 2016
Call to order:
Commissioner Johnson announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Richard Johnson, Ted Stonebridge
Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes; Dave Hutley (PACE)
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the June 8, 2016 meeting. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Engineer:

   A. Comp Plan:
We received a letter from DOH stating that they had approved the Comp Plan.
   B. Pumps:
We are waiting for a quote from EFI.
   C. Maps:
The maps have been done and received by the District.
   D. DEA:
The Developers Extension Agreement needs to be updated. There was a short discussion. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to have PACE review the current DEA and prepare a draft. They are not to exceed 5K without further Board action. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

   E. Wild Sky Phase 3:
Preliminary drawing for another phase to the Wild Sky development were given to the Engineer to review. There was a short discussion.

Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for June was 10% and for Friar Creek it was 4%. There a short discussion.
B. Developments:
Several people have contacted the District and inquired about developments. There was some discussion.
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for June 2016 were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a short discussion.
   B. Audit Exit:
The Audit Exit was held on June 21st and Commissioner Johnson attended with the staff. There was a short discussion. 
   C. Shed/Garage:
Commissioner Sheppard asked to have a discussion about replacing the garage at the Office. The Field supervisor will seek quotes again. No one responded the last time he inquired. He will look for several options. (actual building, pole building, tuff shed, etc.)
   D. Sign:
More quotes are needed for replacing the sign at the Office.
   E: Shirts:
Information is still being gathered for employee shirts with the logo on them.

Vouchers:
Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve vouchers 5327 through 5349 in the amount of $50,183.94. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Sheppard made a motion to approve payroll for July in the amount of $14,913.06. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday August 11, 2016 at 6p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 7:20pm July 14, 2016.
Signatures on next page

Approved:
August 11, 2016


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, Secretary


   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Vice-President
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